ACYOA Central Council Spontaneous and Unplanned Get Together
Saturday, October 3, 2009

St. James Armenian Church, Watertown, MA

Present: Alex Derderian, Talin Hitik, Lydia Kurkjian, Danielle Derasadourian, Gev Vartanian, Ara Janigian, Nancy Basmajian

Absent: Danny Mantis, Very Rev. Fr. Haigazoun Najarian
1.      Opening Prayer

Nancy opened with a prayer. 

 

2.      Adoption of Agenda
3.  Update on Website from Ara

· Status  - contract with Stepan states that we’ll pay $100 Jan to May, plus $500 down right now for all the changes. $129 monthly fee still applies for website maintenance, e-blasts, etc. Ara will be able to add and remove buttons, nothing will be up until the whole thing is ready. It is very user friendly.
· Timeline - Website will be completely ready by Thanksgiving. 
· e-newsletter – Stepan is going to do the first one to show Ara how to do it; Ara will do it in the future. Ara has content ready. Will be sent out monthly, needs help with articles. 
· Each month we can highlight a chapter and they can contribute to the newsletter.
· Ara is going to add rotating Bible quotes and 50 fun facts about the ACYOA. First fact: Nancy is now the longest running executive secretary. 

Website will have new photos, applications and information on programming, apparel and yearbook order forms, calendar of events that chapters can submit events to, etc. 
4. Correspondence – 


Talin suggested sending a condolence card to the family of Yn Patti Dagley. She will ask Danny who the card should go to. 

 
5.  Fund Raising 

Diocese wants our fundraising plan and Sam Mikaelian asked that we not start a campaign before February. By next meeting, we will have the fundraising plan ready. 
· What is our current balance and how does our financial picture look?

Danny Mantis joined the conversation via webcam. Our budget is $115,000, but it is not realistic. Right now we have about $8500 in the bank. Website redesign money has been fundraised. 

Danny said we need to raise $6000 by December to stay in the black. A discussion followed on the perception of Central Council having money when in reality, we do not. 
It needs to be clear to Sam Mikaleian and the Primate that we are in trouble. We need to plan for the future of the organization. 
Gev also noted that in the bylaws that chapters are supposed to give a percentage of any money they make to the Central Council. Nancy said that it will probably be removed in the bylaws .
Talin is going to call Sam to discuss short and long term goals and get help. 

Gev said that his ideas for long term goals are letter writing campaign, the alumni ball which he envisions using profits to put directly into investment fund, etc. 
A discussion followed on whether it would be appropriate to take a personal loan. The Diocese is probably not going to give us the money. However, every time the Central Council has borrowed money, we have paid back in full. 

· Ideas

· Apparel - Ara and Talin have looked into screen printing prices for either hoodies or track jakcets. Ara found $25 for the screen, $2.50 per embroidery, about $17 total. Ara’s mom is going to look into cheaper options. Talin looked into getting wholesale prices. As a comparison, retail is $50 for a track jacket, $15 for wholesale. Ara’s mom is going to apply for a wholesale account with them and will preorder the shirts. There is no minimum and price break on large orders is minimal. 
· Our two options are track jackets and t shirts. We can order a limited amount of track jackets, number them, and sell them exclusively. 

· Ara and Talin will finalize details for a hoodie and let everyone know within two weeks. The goal is to have them ready for Chapter Workshop.
· Ball – pretty much a green light, waiting for official yes. Ticket prices will probably be around $35-40. Food will be mezze, and Gev and Lydia will work out the details. Promotion on the yearbook will be heavy. When we have official approval, we will get the ball rolling. 
6.   Programming
· ASP 2010
The Primate asks for quotes comparing travel agencies to ensure Sima Tours is the best deal. It has been the best every year, since they do it at cost for us. The final price will be determined by the service project. 

Nancy’s budget covers clergy, the assistant, etc.  Tentative date is June 29- July 20. Service options:

· Camp Siranoush - Talin had a conversation with Dr. Jeff, the dentist at Camp Siranoush, who recommended we go back to that camp. Since 2005, when ASP last went to that camp, Abraham Srpazan, who used to run the camp before, is back, and CASP kids are coming. The dates of when they will be there are uncertain, but we could go when they are there. Women’s Guild works with FAR to send the CASP kids. Nancy is going to find out what the dates are. It was noted that Camp Siranoush’s facilities have deteriorated. 


· Habitat for Humanity in Armenia -Alex reported on Habitat. The organization has changed, and there might no longer be a fee as there was in the past. 


· Gyumri FAR (Appendix A) – Seems the most organized
Current minimum age is at least a sophomore in college.  A discussion was had as to whether the rule should stay in place. Some members of the previous Central Council felt that 18 year olds who had not yet gone to college did not have enough life experience to handle themselves in Armenia. Others wanted to make an exception for mature ACYOA members who wanted to attend in the past. Attendance was lower on ASP last year and the year before, which may be due to the economy or due to the fact that there are new opportunities for young people to travel to Armenia. Our new service project will have different costs associated with it than ASPs in the past. 
The Central Council decided that 18 year olds, regardless of their educational background, will be permitted to attend. 
Suggestions for leadership for ASP:

Fr. Hovnan
Fr. Arakel

Fr. Aren

Fr. Vasken
Assistant leader suggestions:

Yn Anna Demirjian
Deanna Cacohian

Lydia Kurkjian

· Regional meeting in Springfield on  November 7- agenda set, Gev will share any pertinent information via email. 
· Chapter Leaders’ Workshop – January 5-17, 2010 (Appendix B) – lodging is set. The hotel will shuttle participants, so no rental van is needed. The agenda does not include a speaker because it will be working sessions.
· Leadership Conference (March 5th – 7th 2010) – (Appendix C)
Nancy will approach Primate with costs of Doubletree Tarrytown, Palisades, and Don Bosco. Our first choice is the Doubletree. 
· 2010 Holy Land Pilgrimage – August 2010 – nothing can be set until we have a fundraising goal, and we know we can exceed that goal. Dates will affect the pricing of the trip.
7. Sports Weekend update – (Appendix D) 
Mark Giragosian and Sarven Ipek, Sports Weekend 2010 co-chairs, joined the meeting. 
· Mark and Sarven went over a general synopsis of the weekend. All contracts are signed for the venues. The gym contract is not signed yet. Saturday night is going to be marketed to the community. 
· A discussion was had about cash flow and the availability of money for General Assembly expenses for the Sports Weekend committee. Central Council may not be able to front the money before the weekend. 
· PR - When the website is done, Mark and Sarven will give us forms and information for the sports weekend section. The SW committee wants to launch by January. They can also use our e-blasts, etc and any other tools for PR. Ara will work with them to stay updated.
Since Saturday night is open to the community, the SW committee has to figure out how to keep track of who is buying tickets and how to have security. 
Requests from the committee to Central Council are that we help them with PR support, and communication about General Assembly needs.
8. Hye Hokin – articles are ready to go. 
A discussion followed about the number of issues sent per year. Lydia suggested only doing two per year and keep it consistent, rather than 4 this year, one next year, etc.

Order forms for hoodies, yearbook, etc. can be included. 
9.  Upcoming dates
· Central Council Meeting Schedule 

· December 5th – CC meeting in Philadelphia – tentative, based on the Philly ACYOA dance
· February 13rd - White Plains

· April 17th, Dallas – will probably be a chapter visit, not CC meeting. Two people can go. 
· May 8th, Evanston - tentative
· Depending on cash flow, we might have to turn one of these into a conference call
10. Yearbook – (Appendix E) after researching with Megan, Ara reported that this is a huge undertaking that will require an 8 person committee. Also, Ara is going to find names of big donors and approach them to ask them to be a sponsor. 
Talin suggested sending a letter to charter members of the ACYOA to ask them to continue their legacy. Ara has an outline of the plan.
11. Closing Prayer

Deliverables:
      *deliverable by next Central Council meeting unless otherwise specified
Liaisons – 
Get calendar of events from parishes; send to Ara & Danielle/Lydia for inclusion in e-newsletter and Hye Hokin (ASAP) 

Get blood drive dates from parishes

Alex – 
-Bylaws Committee: letter to new members; work with Maria and Yn. Natasha on formulating procedure. 

-Get info on Habitat for Humanity for 2010 ASP (by early November) 

-Secure dates and cost for Holy Land Pilgrimage 

Talin – 

- call Sam to discuss short and long term goals and arrange meeting with Danny and Danielle. Ask Sam if he can find a donor or someone to lend $6000

-finalize details for a hoodie  with Ara and let everyone know within two weeks.
-Write thank you letter to Syona Marout (2009 ASP Assistant) 

Prepare 2010 ASP flyer (when details are confirmed) 

Gev

-Finalize agenda for November 7 New England regional meeting and assign CC participants (Alex, Lydia, Ara) their responsibilities; confirm Fr. Krikor’s session; confirm priest for Matins/Vespers (by end of October) 

-Recruit participants for New England regional meeting; send names to Nancy; deadline: October 23 

-Send Chapter Workshop schedule to CC; confirm topics and leaders 
Ara

-Liaison with website manager regarding unveiling on new site by Thanksgiving 

-Work with Talin on apparel fundraiser 

-Send e-newsletter to CC for review (ASAP) 

-Recruit participants for November 7 New England regional meeting; send names to Nancy; deadline: October 23 

Danny – 
find out where to send Yn Patti’s condolence card and report to Nancy 

develop fundraising plan
Meet with Sam Mikaelian regarding CC fundraising plan 

Danielle 
-Send all Hye Hokin articles to Lydia (ASAP) 

-Meet with Sam Mikaelian regarding CC fundraising plan 

Lydia – 
-prepare manuscript of Fall Hye Hokin. Send it to Nancy by Oct 12. 
-Prepare and send Minutes of “unofficial” October meeting to CC (ASAP) 

Appendix A

2010 ACYOA Armenia Service Program (ASP) 

Proposal for Service Component of Program

Supervisor:  Marina Bazayeva, Gumri FAR Director

Dates: 
 TBD

Upon arrival in Gumri, participants will meet with their supervisor, Marina Bazayeva, the Gurmi FAR Director, for an overview of the program, refreshments and an open discussion of expectations, etc.  Venue: FAR Center or hotel?

Each morning, participants will eat breakfast together at their hotel, and then be transported to two separate sites to work from 8 am to 1:00 pm: 

1. Ounjian School (3 days)

2. FAR Soup Kitchen (3 days)

In addition, participants will work together for one day at a small church in Gumri doing general clean-up. 

From 2:00-3:00 pm, all participants will gather at the soup kitchen for lunch then return to their hotel for free time.

Either before or after the 8:00 dinner hour, a variety of activities will be planned for them by the program supervisor; these may include:

· A sightseeing tour of Gumri (perhaps visits to local residents)

· Visit to local convent/boarding school for girls (run by Sr. Arousyak, formerly of the Armenian Sisters Academy in the Philadelphia area)

· Visit to a FAR orphanage

· Meeting with Primate of Shirak, Rt. Rev. Bishop Mikayel Ajapahian

· Gumri Historical Museum

· Shopping

· Discussions with young adults (English speakers) attending GITC and Octet School (to be led by supervisor)

· Other outings of an entertainment nature, i.e. Gohar Orchestra

Sometime in the evening, the ASP Leader will bring participants together for an opportunity to share their day and reflect on their experiences. This can be followed by a short Bible study and/or worship.  NOTE: On Sunday, the participants will attend Badarak at a church in Gumri.
Appendix B  - Chapter Leaders Workshop agenda

[insert here]

Appendix C - Leadership Conference (March 5th – 7th 2010) 

11th Annual ACYOA Leadership Conference

March 5-7, 2010

Possible session topics:

· Jesus as a Leader

· Servant Leadership

· Christian Leadership in a Secular World

· The  Armenian Church in the 21st Century

· The Future of the Armenian Church in America

· Being a Successful Leader in the Armenian Church

· Christian Ethics and Leadership

Possible speakers:

· Primate

· Oscar Tatosian

· Jim Kalustian

· Rachel Goshgarian

· Fr. Tateos Abdalian

· Fr. Hovnan Demerjian

· Fr. Daniel Findikyan

· Fr. Yeprem Kelegian

· Fr. Vasken Kouzouian

· Dn. Matt Ash (Western Diocese)

· Tom Ohanian, Rhode Island (a media strategist, designer, inventor; recipient of an Academy Award and 2 Emmy awards)

Possible venues (prices reflect weekend package)

· Palisades Conference Center (Palisades, NY): all rooms with private bath, $200 per person 

· Doubletree Hotel (Tarrytown, NJ; 25 minutes north of NYC): all rooms with private bath; $150 per person

· Graymoor Spiritual Life Center (Garrison, NY; one hour north of NYC) dormitory-style with shared bathrooms on each floor, $115 (double) and $165 (single)

· Don Bosco Retreat Center (Stony Point, NY):  2 large male/female dorms, community bathrooms; $97 per person (housing available for 70-75 only) and eight retreat house singles (private bath) for $165   

Appendix D -Sports Weekend update 
[insert here]

Appendix E - Yearbook plan 

[insert here]

